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AB 939 Local Task Force Meeting

Wednesday, February 3, 2010
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65 Mitchell Blvd., San Rafael

MINUTES

MEMBERS PRESENT
STAFF PRESENT
Patricia Garbarino, Marin Sanitary 

 Michael Frost, JPA Staff
Matt McCarron, Novato 
 Alex Soulard, JPA Staff
Jon Elam, Tamalpais CSD
 Eric Lueder, JPA Staff
Tamara Hull, Sustainable San Rafael

Tania Levy, Unincorporated Area
 OTHERS PRESENT
Loretta Figueroa, Almonte Sanitary District
Roger Roberts, Marin Conserv. League 
Tom Gaffney, Ross Valley Cities
Dee Johnson, Novato Sanitary District

David Haskell, Sustainable Marin

Steve McCaffrey, Redwood Empire Disp.




MEMBERS ABSENT 


Greg Christie, Bay Cities (Alternate)

Terry Cosgrove, San Rafael 





Ramin Khany, Redwood Landfill
Trip Allen, Sierra Club
Call to Order. The Local Task Force (LTF) meeting came to order at 8:33 AM.  


1. Approval of the December 2, 2009 JPA Local Task Force Minutes. M/s Figueroa, Hull to approve the December 2, 2009 meeting minutes. Motion approved unanimously. 
2. Appointment of Local Task Force Chair. Staff reported that Tom Gaffney had requested the Local Task Force elect a new member for the office of Chair.  At the December 2009 Local Task Force meeting Jon Elam was nominated as Chair.  M/s McCarron, Gaffney to appoint Jon Elam as the Local Task Force Chair and Tamara Hull as the Vice-Chair.  The motion was approved unanimously.
3. Legislative Platform Update.  Jon Elam reported that after initial discussion regarding drafting the Legislative Platform he circulated the County’s Legislative Platform, which is valuable to incorporate when drafting the JPA’s Platform.  Staff reiterated that the purpose of a legislative platform is to allow staff to send letters of support for bills and issues that the JPA has already agreed to support without requiring Board approval for individual bills.  The Task Force agreed that the Legislative Platform Subcommittee 

would meet one more time, an invitation will be sent to all LTF Members. The Subcommittee will report back to the LTF at the March Meeting.
4. Local Task Force Meeting Frequency.  The Chair stated that the LTF had 12 scheduled meetings in 2009 and only 7 occurred due to attendance issues.  The chair asked the LTF if they would like to commit to holding monthly meetings or move to every other month.  David Haskell stated that the LTF needs a clearer definition of how they operate and needs to focus on how agendas are set instead of how often the group meets.  The Chair stated that either himself or the Vice Chair could be contacted along with staff to have items placed on LTF Agendas.  The Local Task Force members agreed to continue monthly meetings.
5. Local Task Force Meeting Attendance and Membership Requests.  The Task Force discussed the attendance of LTF members and discussed how members are elected.  Staff stated that the special district members and hauler members are elected by the JPA Board.  Several members commented that Judy Schriebman has provided a great amount of input to LTF discussions. Patty Garbarino pointed out that Steve McCaffrey has attended the majority of meetings and recommended making his alternate position a regular position on the task force. M/s, Hull, Haskell to request the JPA Board consider adding Judy Schriebman to the Local Task Force as an additional Special District Seat and change Steve McCaffrey’s position from an alternate to a regular member position. The motion was unanimously approved.
6. Open Time. Staff reported that the JPA Board accepted the Zero Waste Feasibility Study at their January 28, 2010 Meeting and established an ad hoc subcommittee of the JPA on Zero Waste including Michael Frank, Ken Nordhoff, Debbie Stutsman, and George Rodericks.  The Zero Waste Subcommittee will be in charge of prioritizing programs and developing a matrix of costs for each program recommended in the Zero Waste Feasibility Study.  Task Force Members asked if there were programs they could recommend now and asked how the tipping fee would change if they were implemented.  The Chair stated that they should wait for clear direction from the JPA Board.  David Haskell made a motion to set up a subcommittee to advise the JPA on priorities of the Zero Waste Study.  The chair stated that it is too soon to set up a subcommittee when the LTF has no direction from the JPA Board.  A subcommittee could be established following JPA direction.  The Chair requested Zero Waste be placed on the next agenda, along with a report on Task Force Bylaws and Codes of Practice for other Municipalities.

7. Adjourn. – Next meeting scheduled for March 3, 2010 at 8:30am
8. 
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